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Meeting Notice

PLEASE NOTE!
The Event this month will be held at our new location from 3PM - 5PM.

Leonardo Museum

209 East 500 South

Salt Lake City, UT

NEW FREE PARKING AREA!
We found out after the last meeting that there is a parking lot behind the Utah State Board of

Education building on 500 South. You need to drive down a narrow street off of 5th South at

about the middle of the block.

OTHER FREE PARKING

There is free two-hour meter parking available on weekends. There is limited, two-hour parking
available on some residential streets near The Leo.

STREET PARKING

Street meter parking is available around on the blocks surrounding The Leonardo. Meters vary from
30-minutes to two-hours, and are not available on 400 S.
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Thoughts from the Superintendent

Greetings all. I hope that you had a great January in spite of the very
temperate weather and the lack of snow that we’re having. We have spring
flowers in bloom here already.

Our new venue at the Leonardo, 209 E 500 S, Salt Lake City, UT 84111,
seems to have worked very well for us last month, despite the extra activity of
a special kids’ event. We meet on the third floor. There will be signs to mark
the way. There’s on-street 2 hour parking for free on Saturday. There is also
parking we can use across 500 South, behind the Board of Education
Building, that is not timed parking.

On the division front, things are moving forward for the 2019 Convention. However much remains to
be accomplished. I think what we’re all beginning to realize is that we have only 18 short months left
before the event actually happens. A short list of the things left to complete Includes: we still need
someone to coordinate the volunteers and their activities; people to lead the various tours planned;
people to do a few additional clinics; ticket takers; people to put together information packets; etc.,
etc. We’ll have representatives at the Kansas City Convention to take notes and to promote our
own. We’re meeting with National here to get their input. What I’m saying is that we need your help
to complete this huge task. From a model railroading viewpoint, this convention is positively the
largest event to ever occur in Utah. We wish to show our state and our division to its best
advantage. I look forward to working with you.

Jack Chase

Superintendent
Northern Utah Division of the NMRA
801-323-1148
jack.r.chase@gmail.com
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What Happened Last Month

The January 20th, 2018 event of the Northern Utah Division featured a clinic by Rick Luther about
lighting your layout with the "Just Plug" system. This was an introduction to the Woodland Scenics
"Just-Plug" lighting system. Rick showed us how to add lights to your buildings and install street
lights with ease using this simple system. The clinic included tips on how to add your own LED's,
wiring and power. You can download the handout in PDF format from the division website at
http://www.northernutahnmra.org/monthly-events/past-clinics/
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Learn Something New

Making Sage Brush

Presented by Blaine Holbrook

Learn how to create realistic sage brush to give your layout that distinctive
look of the western United States.

RailPro model train control system

Presented by Geoff Carter

Learn about the easy to use and powerful RailPro model train control system.
Spend your time having fun with your model trains and not learning cryptic
programming of variables, memorizing what function buttons do, and other

complexities required by typical digital control systems.

Time Saver Layouts and More

Presented by Jim Wanlass MMR, Fred Baney and Geoff Carter

If you like puzzles or operation. you will love this. Let them show you all the
tricks to more fun.

3M Electrical Connectors, an alternative to soldering

Presented by Lowell Didas

If you're not too confident in wiring your layout, or soldering skills, there is
another way to connect those wires. Suitcase connectors, quick connects,
and t-taps my be just what you need to get the job done. Tools needed: a pair

of wire crimpers and a pair of pliers. An added bonus is there is nothing to plug in, which means no
soldering iron, no burned fingers or hands.
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Winter Palooza

Northern Utah Division at Winter Palooza

This past February 2nd and 3rd, the Northern Utah Division had a presence at the Utah Kids Club
sponsored Winter Palooza held at the Mountain America Exposition Center.

In addition to the Demolition Derby shown, we had the Division Loop in operation. We also had
some of the Pizza Box Layouts on display, showing the progression of layout construction with two
operational layouts. We got a number of data sheets from prospective enrollees to the program. As
a new feature to our repertoire, we had a coloring station set up with sheets of paper with pictures
from www.thomasandfriends.com featuring Thomas the Train and Friends. With a good supply of
coloring pencils, all who stopped by enjoyed themselves coloring. We had toddlers, children, teens,
and adults exercising their creative talents.

We invited Dave Merrill, from St. George, to bring up his displays that included Thomas the Train in
almost every scale ranging from G-Scale to Nano Scale. A small layout with a couple of trains and a
slot-car track garnered a lot of interest from the kids as well. The toddlers enjoyed the 1/8 Scale
Thomas that they could push back and forth.

We want to thank the volunteers who help us put on this display and had a great time interacting
with the children. They are: Blaine Holbrook, Dave Merrill, Mike Nelson, Schon Norris, Steven Weis,
Lou Anderson, Melinda Watson, Wayne Lee, Ben Lee, Ashley Watson, Will Maughan, Neil
Mahoney, Grace Mahoney, Torrie Something, Rex Bailey, Janet Jennings, Keith Osojnak, and Geoff
Carter. We couldn’t have done it without your help.

Your next opportunity to have this much fun is at the Hostlers Train Fest next month where we will
be displaying the Demolition Derby and we will have a table advertising the NMRA 2019 Salt Lake
City convention. To get on the list of volunteers, contact Geoff Carter. Gcarter1945@centurylink.net
or (801) 815-6028.
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Division Car Survey

Northern Utah Division 2019 Division Car Survey

The Northern Utah Division produces cars as fund-raisers. The Division has no dues (other
than being a NMRA member) and by doing special limited-run cars (usually 48) it helps
raise money for our activities and events.

For the last five years, each Division Car has sold out.

2013- Wasatch Beers Polygamy Porter (WBX) Accurail 40’ Wood-Sided Refrigerator Car

2014- Saltair (SLGW) Boxcar Accurail 40′ Double Sheath Wood Boxcar
2015- Fisher Beer reefer Accurail 40′ Steel Plug Door Refrigerator Car
2016- Utah Poultry Producers Association (NADX)  Accurail 40’ Wood-Sided Refrigerator Car

2017- Denver & Salt Lake refrigerator car (DSL)  Accurail 40’ Wood-Sided Refrigerator Car

We are seeking our member’s input for the 2018 Division Car so let us know what

car you would like us to consider.

____ Baggage Car ____ Passenger Car

____ Box Car ____ Hopper

____ Caboose ____ Refrigerator Car

____ Flat Car ____ Stock Car

____ Gondola ____ Tank Car

Era: _______________________________________________

Length: _______________________________________________

Railroad/Owner: _______________________________________________

Other comments/details about the car you would like to see:

________________________________________________________________________

________________________________________________________________________

________________________________________________________________________

Name: Contact:

________________________________ _______________________________

Note: Due to the minimum number of cars we have to order, Division Cars are HO scale as the majority of

members model in this scale.

Please print and return this survey to Lou Anderson,

either in person or at louiesqd@icloud.com

Print this article

Out with the Old, In with the New

Out with the Old, In with the New
By Steve Moore

Just like the old year passing, and a new one rushing in, so is our new monthly Events location, the
Leonardo (the old Salt Lake City Library building), 5th South and 2nd East. Hopefully, it will be to our
liking, and theirs.

Jim Wanlass Blaine Holbrook Rick Luther Lowell Didas

We’ve got a new Assistant Superintendent, Jim Wanlass, MMR. And its official, Blaine Holbrook is
our Treasurer. Rick Luther, and Lowell Didas are our new Board members.

We also have some great clinics lined up for 2018 starting with, Blaine Holbrook
will show us how to make realistic sage brush to give your layout that distinctive
look of the western United States, that’s Saturday, February 17th.

Geoff Carter will be show us all about RailPro, an exciting
new wireless digital control system from Ring Engineering on March 17th. And
we have more fun to come in the next few months.

D.O.G.s is starting the year right with Op. Sessions on a quarterly basis. If
you would like to host a D.O.G.s on your layout, or participate as an operator,
get your name on the list to run some trains on a great layouts. Contact Jack
Chase, (the head hostler) 801-231-9614 jack.r.chase@gmail.com.

Lots of opportunity to give a helping hand on one of the Construction
Crews, where we go to a layout under construction and get our
hands dirty, helping a fellow modeler. Contact Geoff Carter,
801-298-0335, or Blaine Holbrook 801-580-1459.

More “fun, learning, and fellowship” for the New Year.
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What Model Dialect Do You Speak?

What Model Dialect Do You Speak?
by Lou Anderson, NMRA #1264890027

All too often scale modelers can become much too focused on their particular area of interest and
miss out on what is going on in the wide miniature world of which our hobby, model railroading, is
just one part. All too often we can get caught up in our own “dialect” of the hobby but, if we take a
look around, we will find there are many other hobbyists that are speaking our same general
language, even though it may not be our particular dialect.

I’ve been a scale model builder for well over 50 years. It started watching my father put together
model kits at the kitchen table when I was only 4 years old- I don’t recall exactly what kits he built,

but I remember one was a shiny silver jet that is forever in my
memory. For my 6th birthday a friend of the family gave me the
first model kit of my own and the following year, my best friend,
Tommy, gave an Aurora Albatross D.V- green plastic and real
water slide decals! I was hooked on a hobby that has give me a
lifetime of pleasure and relaxation.

In grade school my father acquired a Lionel 027 train set that lived on a 4x8’ plywood sheet in the
spare bedroom, until my grandmother came to live with us. The train went away, but I continued to
build plastic models. I’d save my allowance, until I could afford to buy a kit at the local Raley’s
supermarket (only 4 blocks from my house) or ride my bike downtown to Olsen’s Hobby Shop on
Main Street- Mr. Olsen seemingly had every kit and train a grade schooler could want. I’d bring the
kit home, spread out yesterday’s copy of the Daily Democrat on the kitchen table, along with

protective piece of wax paper (Mom’s absolute rule) for the Revell glue to sit
on, get a box of toothpicks from the kitchen and go to town. Sometimes I’d
even read the instructions.

Over the years, I have had two model railroad layouts (one in N and on in HO) and built hundreds of
model kits; railroad cars and structures, plastic cars, trucks, ships, aircraft, armor and soft-skinned
military vehicles, science fiction, and even the Renewal Visible Dog. Even project, even the ones I
binned, has helped me improve my model building skills, but more importantly, it is helped me learn
that the scale model hobby is much broader than most hobbyists realize or understand.

Model builders often focus on only one facet of the hobby- be that model railroading, vehicles,
military vehicles, military or civilian aircraft, science fiction, etc. the list goes on and on. Even within a
general area of scale modeling most modelers tend to focus on a specific area. For model
railroaders, it is often a specific scale- O, HO, N, Z, etc. For vehicle models, it might be only factory
stock coupes, custom cars, trucks or racing vehicles; for airplane builders it may be a specific era,
such as World War 2, the Cold War, modern, etc. This laser focus can be as varied as the individual
modeler themselves.

However, by focusing too much on one area of the hobby, we often miss the amazing techniques
and stills that are taking place in other fields of the hobby as a whole. Often, when reading on-line
modeling hobby forums, or even at clinics, I will come across a question about how do you create
some specific effect in miniature? Sometimes someone will have a good answer, but all too often the
question goes either unanswered or the reply is wanting. My answer is look around- we scale
modelers all speak the same general language- often a particular dialect, distinct to our area of
focus, but the concepts and the tongue not so foreign that we can’t understand it.

Do you need a perfect, glass-smooth finish for your latest model railroad project? Check out what
the scale auto modelers are doing. They are producing automotive finishes that
are nicer than what is on my new Toyota. Want to find out how to make
stunningly realistic details and weathering? Take a look at what is happening in
the scale armor world. Seeing it in person, you’ll swear that M4A2E8 Sherman
tank just rolled through a muddy hedgerow on D-Day +2. Looking for how to
research to produce a model that is as close to the real deal as possible?

Some scale aircraft builders are so passionate about the most
minuscule details their forums discussions can go on for months all in
the name of historical accuracy. For example I once came across a
discussion as to the correct interior primer color of World War 2 ace
Major George Peterson’s P-51 Hurry Home Honey on July 1, 1944
when he destroyed two Bf 109s- yellow or green zinc chromate? (My
opinion- who cares- the landing gear doors were closed when he shot
them down so it doesn’t matter…)

So, after many decades of building scale models, I recommend you look around next time you’re at
the local hobby shop, pick up a copy of Fine Scale Modeler or Scale Auto. Or next time you’re
surfing the Internet, check out some of the non-railroad forums- Britmodeller.com,
Modelingmadness.com, Hyperscale.com and KitMaker.net are a few of my favorites and see what’s
going on in the rest of the modelling world. Even better, buy and build a model of something you
don’t usually build. I can assure you, you will find techniques, tools and ideas you can use for your
next model railroad project. No matter what your preferred scale model “dialect” is, it can only help
to learn to “speak” at least a little bit of another modeling “language.” Parlez-vous de la voiture
modele?”
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Division Operations Group News

Fellow operations enthusiasts!

The DOGs met at Gary Petersen’s on Saturday, January 27. We had 13 operators present. We had
an absolute ball on Gary’s fine layout. This group is your chance to try your hand at operating. We’re
all fairly new at it, and everyone is very good at helping one another out. Please do join us the next
time. We’ve gone to a quarterly schedule. I’m presently determining where the April 28th event will
be. Please contact me if you are interested in joining the fun: jack.r.chase@gmail.com

Jack Chase

Crew Chief -- DOGs
Northern Utah Division of the NMRA
Proud Host of the 2019 National NMRA Convention & Train Show
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Achievement Program

Have you seen that t-shirt that says, “Still Plays with Trains!”? A few
weeks ago I helped Blaine with the kids Pizza Box Model Railroad
Club. (I’m not sure how much I helped but I was there supporting
him in his efforts.) It’s a great program because the kids are having
fun and parents get to spend time with their kids. One of the dads
said he really liked it because it gave him an opportunity to do
something fun with his son. I was impressed with the quality of work
they were doing and I could tell “fun was being had!”

A few days ago Daland shared some thoughts after an operating session on Lee’s layout. I want to
share part of what he said: “Many people joke about grown men ‘playing with trains’ and perhaps it
is in a way. But I believe it also is a fun way to learn about a lot of important life skills. Collaboration,
cooperation, troubleshooting, logistics, communication, compromise, patience, helpfulness, problem
solving, sequencing and many other skills become useful in this hobby. It’s just a great way to do it.”
I fully agree!

If you want to join in the fun with the younger generation and help them enjoy the hobby as much as
you do (and learn life skills mentioned above), join us the next time the kid’s club meets, March 10th.
The schedule though June can be found on our website: http://www.northernutahnmra.org
/discovery/ Also check out our Division calendar for other activities: http://www.northernutahnmra.org
/calendar/ Right now we are trying to get 30 Pizza Box layouts finished for the National N Scale
Convention coming to Salt Lake City June 20-24th.

You can earn AP points towards your Association Volunteer certificate, if you are interested. I have
assisted over 100 scouts earning the Railroading Merit Badge and when you come across young
people who are excited about trains it is a lot of fun! They have a different kind of energy and
enthusiasm that us older people don’t have :-)

Remember too that whatever you are working on, in some way or another, it probably can earn you
credit towards your AP. In addition, you can work in multiple scales which can be fun to try and you
may find it to increase your overall skills. In working with the kid’s club I have started my own Pizza
Box layout. My trackwork is more complex than theirs so it is taking me a little longer to get to the
scenery part but I did take it to the last meeting and did some ballasting. I have found that working in
N Scale has different challenges than the other scales I’ve worked in and that brings a new aspect
to the hobby that I am enjoying. I’m having fun “playing with” Nn3 and integrating that into my N
Scale layout too. I finally got the narrow gauge loop wired up and running! I’m also working with
paper buildings which is fun and more challenging than I thought it would be. Let us know what it is
you are working on and if you can help with the kid’s club and that way we can enjoy the journey
together!

Jim Wanlass, MMR #585

AP Chairman
ap@northernutahnmra.org
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2019 NMRA National Convention

The NMRA 2019 SLC organizing committee is busy putting together a show worthy
of 150 years of transcontinental railroading. Make sure you register by visiting
http://www.nmra2019slc.org. You won't want to miss this convention. Early
registration is just $119 (does that ring a bell?)

WHEN: July 7-13, 2019
WHERE: Convention HQ - Little America Hotel :: National Train Show - Mountain
America Expo Center (formerly South Towne Expo Center) Three halls will be used
for the show on the 11th, 12th and 13th.

The budget is in working order, committee chairs for clinics, layout tours, non-layout tours, volunteer
services have been busy organizing the convention. Now the convention is just one part of the
Northern Utah Division. It's the division's convention, not separate. It's Northern Utah Division
members who serve on the NMRA 2019 SLC Convention. We will have a booth in Kansas City this
August and if you are interested, you can register at http://kc2018.org/.

NEEDS:

Do you have a layout? Bob Gerald would like to know about it. He's our layout committee chair.

Want to help during the convention? Spouses are welcome to assist as well. We're looking for
volunteers to help registration, tour guides (to get buses to model railroads and area attractions)

Know of a local train show, area model train convention, N-scale, O-scale, garden railroad show?
We'd like to participate.

If you are on Facebook, follow us at https://www.facebook.com/NMRA2019SLC/

Thank you,

Alan Anderson

2019 Convention Chairman
Northern Utah Division member
nmra2019slc@outlook.com
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Division News Items

Upcoming Train shows and Conventions

Hostlers Model Railroad 2018 Festival

March 2, 3 & 4, 2018

Ogden Union Station
25th Street and Wall Avenue

Friday 3pm - 8pm
Saturday 9am - 6pm
Sunday 9:30am - 3pm

Rocky Mountain Train Show at The Denver Mart

March 3rd and 4th, 2018

Denver Mart
451 East 58th Ave
Denver, CO 80216

Sat 10 AM - 5:00 PM
Sun 10 AM - 4:00 PM

2-1/2 acre Train Extravaganza
Adults and Kids 12 and over - $10.00
Kids Under 12, Scouts in Uniform and Active Duty Military with ID - FREE

Rocky Mountain Region 2018 Convention

Cheyenne Express

May 19-20, 2018
Cheyenne, Wyoming

Details coming soon!

NEW DONATIONS FOR SALE!

Our catalog of items for sale has just grown significantly. Two carloads of stuff arrived at my house
earlier this week and I have been in the process of cataloging the bounty. I have gone through not
quite half of it so far and have over 300 items. So far I have found a few N-Scale items, mostly HO-
Scale items, and a smattering of Lionel O-Scale stuff.

N-Scale: mostly structures
HO-Scale:

Rolling Stock kits,(Blue Box, Roundhouse, McKean, Craftsman Passenger Cars)
Structure Kits, (Bachmann Plus, Kibri, Faller, Campbell, and others)
Scenery Items, (Woodland Scenic, ScultaMold Mountain Kit, etc.)
Track, (Still in the box turnouts and switch machines)
Rolling Stock (Quality ranging from still in original box to well used)
Structures (Some scratchbuilt, some kits, some look pretty rough)

O-Scale: Some Lionel that looks like it might have been on someone’s junk pile
All Scales

Electronic Parts, (Relays, Switches, etc.)
Old style switch machines

Still have two large and five smaller boxes to go through.

You can expect an updated catalog to appear on our web page and at the monthly event in the near
future.

DIVISION & CONVENTION SHIRTS

As noted in previous Promontory Posts, several of us have ordered Division and/or Convention
shirts. There are now four unclaimed shirts-- two 2XL Division shirts and one each XL and 2XL
Convention shirts -- $27.00 for the Division Shirts and $22.00 for convention shirts. (Why the price
difference? Division shirts have a pocket, Convention shirts do not.)
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Golden Spike Train Club of Utah

The Golden Spike Train Club holds a public open house while running their trains for
display at the state's largest static club layout!

Come down the Second Saturday of each month for our next open house from Noon
to 4:00 PM (Extended hours this December from 11 AM to 5 PM)

840 North 300 West Salt Lake City in the south basement of the old Children's
Museum.

Like us on facebook at https://www.facebook.com/GoldenspikeTrainClub/
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South Weber Model Railroad Club

Stop by and see us at the Hostlers Festival in March. Visit our
website SWMRRC.org for more information.
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The Club Car

The Northern Utah Division is home to many outstanding modeling clubs, in every scale from Z to Live Steam. You are sure to find at least one of them

that will meet your needs, so drop them a line and join the fun!

Contact information is the most recent we have on file. If you have a railroad modeling club in the state of Utah, we would be happy to include your

information here. Just send us the name of your club, the scales you support in your club, and how prospective members may contact your club.

Color Country Model Railroad Club – This multi-scale club is located in the Southern Utah Division in St. George, Utah. Contact Dave Merrill by

email at: professordavemerrill@gmail.com. Visit their website at http://colorcountrytrains.org/sud/

Color Country T-Trak Club - This N Scale club, located in the Southern Utah Division in St. George, Utah,  uses the T-Trak modular system. Contact

the club by email at: ColorCountryTTrak@gmail.com. Visit their website at http://www.ccttc.info

Golden Spike American Flyer Train Club – This S scale club meets the third Friday of each month at various club member homes. Their newsletter

contains the time and place. Call Jim Buckley by phone at: (801) 252-1921 or by email at: jamesbuckley7@comcast.com. Visit their website

at http://www.gsaftc.com/about.htm

Golden Spike Train Club of Utah – This HO/HOn3 100% NMRA club meets Saturday Evenings from 3:00 pm to 6:00 pm, at the Old Children’s

Museum of Utah ( 840 N 300 West, SLC ). Open Houses are held on the 2nd Saturday of the month from 12-4 pm. Contact Mark Forslund by phone at

(801) 641-6586 for more information. Out of the area memberships are available. Visit their website at www.goldenspiketrainclubutah.org

Great Basin Lego Train Club – Adult fans of LEGO. Meeting times and club info is posted on their website. Contact Reed Cowan by email at:

gbltc@aol.com. Visit their website at http://greatbasinltc.utahlug.org/

HOn3 Club of Northern Utah – Specializing in local narrow gauge railroads in HOn3, this group meets informally and has a layout in Grantsville.

Contact Fred Voelcker by email at: fred.voelcker@gmail.com

Hostlers Model Railroad Club – This Multi-scale club, including live steam, meets the 3rd Wednesday of every month at Ogden’s historic Union

Station. Contact Mike Murphy by USPS mail at: 752 W 4375 South, Riverdale, UT 84405 or by phone at: (801) 394-4952. Visit their website

at http://hostlers.org

O Scale Guys – An O and On3 scale club. Contact Alan Badham by phone at: (801) 975-0367.

Ophir, Tintic and Western – This 100% NMRA club models in HO and N and meets at the SCERA Theater Boardroom (745 South State Street,

Orem) at 7:00 pm on the 3rd Thursday of every month. Contact Larry Carter by email at larrycarter@msn.com or by phone at (801) 446-8161 Visit

their website at http://www.otwtrainclub.com/

Railway & Locomotive Historical Society (Golden Spike Chapter) – An historically oriented group of researchers and preservationists, the Golden

Spike chapter of the R&LHS meets at Ogden Station and is presently in the midst of a 20+ year restoration project of the D&RGW #223. Visit their

website at http://www.trainweb.org/GoldenSpikeLRHS/index.html

South Weber Model Railroad Club – This 1-1/2″ club runs trains every 3rd Saturday & Sunday at South Weber Canyon Meadows Park. I-84 exit #85,

two blocks south, two blocks east. Visit their website at http://southweberrr.webs.com/

Trackers – This HO/HOn3 club meets at the Tooele Railroad Museum (35 N Broadway, Tooele) on Saturdays from 12:00 noon to 4:00 pm (from

Memorial Day to Labor Day). During the off-season, club members may meet for maintenance/upgrades to the layout, as weather permits. Contact

Cindy Meiser by phone at: (801) 966-7411 or by mail at: 512 Crockett Drive Kearns, Utah 84118. Visit their website at http://trackersmodelrrclub.org/

Utah Free-MO – A travelling HO Modular group conforming to the Free-MO standard. Contact Mike Nelson by email at: i_m_loco@hotmail.com

Utah Garden Railway Society – A “G scale” group dedicated to the art of Garden Railways. Contact Lynn Stringham, President (UGRS) by USPS

mail at: 4464 S 4100 West, West Haven, UT 84401

Utah Large Scale Society – A G scale group that meets in various member’s homes. Contact Stan White by phone at: (801) 546-4085 or by USPS

mail at: 920 N 1550 East, Layton, UT 84040

Utah Live Steamers – Formed in 2007 and in May of 2014 the name The Salt lake and Utah Railroad Historic Society was added. Our railroad will be

located in Saratoga Springs – Shay Park, which encompasses 12 acres. The key feature is the abandonded railroad grade of the Salt Lake & Western

Railroad Fairfield branch. Our track gauge will be 7.5" and 1.6" scale Live Steam and Diesel Locomotives. There will be 3,000' of track and we plan to

have trains operating by summer-fall 2016. Anyone who wishes to help, please contact Mike at cmry@sfcn.org or 801-798-0241 Visit their website

at http://uvls.org/

Utah Train Collectors Association – Primarily 3-rail O gauge, though other scales are represented. Promotes model railroading in Northern Utah.

Meets the last Thursday of each month. Contact Kent Silver (Club President) by email at: webmaster@utahtca.com. Visit their website

at http://utahtca.com/default.htm

Wasatch N Scale Model Railroad Club - For contact info visit their website at wasatchnscale.org

Wasatch Z Scale Model Railroad Club – Currently reorganizing. Interested parties may send email to: jack.r.chase@gmail.com
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Division Officers and Volunteers

Northern Utah Division Officers

Superintendent: Jack Chase

Assistant Superintendent:   Jim Wanlass

Treasurer: Blaine Holbrook

Board of Director: Lowell Didas

Board of Director: Steve Moore

Board of Director: Geoff Carter

Board of Director: Rick Luther

Committee Positions

Advertising/Marketing: Steve Moore

Convention Chairman: Alan Anderson

Achievement Program: Jim Wanlass

Division Operations Group (DOG's): Jack Chase

Clinic Coordinator: Steve Moore

Layout Tours: Bob Gerald

Division Librarian Robert Arnesen

Secretary Carolyn Chase

Newsletter Editor Rick Luther
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Come Join us for Fun, Learning and Fellowship

 

Utah's center for model railroading excellence!
Join us every third Saturday at the

Leonardo Museum

209 East 500 South Salt Lake City, UT

from 3:00 PM to 5:00 PM
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